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Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets 
all of the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this 
Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, 
thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Burlington, State of North Carolina, 
on the 7th day of November, 1997. 
 
 
                                   LABORATORY CORPORATION OF AMERICA HOLDINGS 
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                                                                     EXHIBIT 5 
 
                                                   November 7, 1997 
 
Laboratory Corporation of America Holdings 
358 South Main Street 
Burlington, North Carolina 27215 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
               We are acting as special counsel for Laboratory Corporation of 
America Holdings in connection with the filing of a Registration Statement 
(the "Registration Statement") on Form S-8 under the Securities Act of 1933, 
as amended, relating to 300,000 shares of common stock, par value $0.01 per 
share (the "Common Stock"), deliverable in accordance with the Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings 1995 Stock Plan for Non-Employee Directors as 
referred to in such Form S-8 (the "Plan"). 
 
               We have examined originals or copies, certified or otherwise 
identified to our satisfaction, of such documents, corporate records, 
certificates of public officials and other instruments relating to the 
adoption and amendment of the Plan as we have deemed necessary or advisable 
for the purposes of this opinion. 
 
               Upon the basis of the foregoing, we are of the opinion that the 
Common Stock deliverable pursuant to the Plan, when delivered in accordance 
with the Plan will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and 
nonassessable. 
 
               We consent to the filing of this opinion as Exhibit 5 to the 
Registration Statement. 
 
                                               Very truly yours, 
 
 
                                               /s/ Davis Polk & Wardwell 
 
 
 



 
 
                                                                 EXHIBIT 23.1 
 
                       INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' CONSENT 
 
 
 
 
The Board of Directors 
Laboratory Corporation of America Holdings 
 
 
We consent to the use of our reports incorporated herein by reference. 
 
/s/  KPMG Peat Marwick LLP 
 
Raleigh, North Carolina 
November 5, 1997 
 



 
                                                                 EXHIBIT 24 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 
necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 
cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                          /s/ Wesley R. Elingburg 
                                          ------------------------ 
                                          WESLEY R. ELINGBURG 
 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 
necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 
cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                                /s/ Jean-Luc Belingard 
                                                ----------------------- 
                                                JEAN-LUC BELINGARD 
 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 
necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 



cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                               /s/ Wendy E. Lane 
                                               ----------------------- 
                                               WENDY E. LANE 
 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 
necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 
cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                            /s/ Robert E. Mittelstaedt, Jr. 
                                            ------------------------------- 
                                            ROBERT E. MITTELSTAEDT, JR. 
 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 
necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 
cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                              /s/ James B. Powell, M.D. 
                                              --------------------------- 
                                              JAMES B. POWELL, M.D. 
 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 



necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 
cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                            /s/ David B. Skinner, M.D. 
                                            ----------------------------- 
                                            DAVID B. SKINNER, M.D. 
 
 
                               POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
               KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that the undersigned, in his or 
her capacity or capacities as an officer or director or both of Laboratory 
Corporation of America Holdings does hereby constitute and appoint Thomas P. 
Mac Mahon, the true and lawful attorney and agent of the undersigned, each 
with power of substitution, to do any and all acts and things for and on 
behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the undersigned and in the 
capacity or capacities of the undersigned as aforesaid and to execute any and 
all instruments for and on behalf of the undersigned and in the name of the 
undersigned, which said attorneys and agents, or either of them, may deem 
necessary or advisable to enable said corporation to comply with the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and any rules, regulations, and 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, in connection with 
this Registration Statement, including specifically but without limitation, 
power and authority to sign for the undersigned in the capacities indicated 
below, any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) hereto; 
and the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that the said attorneys 
and agents, or their substitute or substitutes, or either of them, shall do or 
cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
               IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this power of 
attorney this 1st day of July, 1997. 
 
 
                                                  /s/ Andrew G. Wallace, M.D. 
                                                  -------------------------- 
                                                  ANDREW G. WALLACE, M.D. 
 


